
LAND USE COMMITTEE 
Meeting Minutes 

May 16, 2016 at 6:00 pm Town Hall 
 
Members Present: Sharon Cutler, Anne Mazar, Peter Coffin, Barry Iadarola, Mark Reil 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by Chairman Anne Mazar.  
 
Minutes from the 4/14/16 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Peter moved that the minutes 
from 4/14/16 be approved as written.  Sharon seconded the motion and it passed with the 
unanimous approval of the Committee. 
 
A brief discussion took place on the 61A conversion at 72 Thayer, 128 Providence and 67 
Bates. Motion:  Peter moved that the Town not purchase the 61A rights to the property. 
The motion was seconded by Barry and passed with the unanimous approval of the 
Committee. 
 
Anne updated the committee on the Cox property at 34 George Street.  Boy Scouts spent 
about 16 hours cleaning up the area.  There had been no need to provide a full 21E report 
on the property according to the Engineer Bob Poxon from Guerriere and Halnon. He 
submitted an environmental report on the area around the barn that burned down last 
summer. 
 
Next meeting will be held on 5/25/16. 
 
Motion:  Sharon moved that the meeting be adjourned; the motion was seconded by 
Barry and passed with unanimous approval.  Meeting adjourned at 6:25 PM 
 
 
Submitted by Sharon Cutler 
Secretary 
 


